Economic Development Committee Meeting
Town of Bridgeville
Minutes
Wednesday, June 19, 2019, 3:00 p.m.
Town Hall Meeting Room
Attending, Richard Grinnell, Harris Mager, Deborah Brown and Aliceann Zaras.

Also Attending: Bruce Smith

Absent: Bob Lewis, Suzanne Farris, Donna Moore, James Speegle, Jane Houtman, Sue Grenier, and
Lawrence Tassone.

Approval of Minutes: May 15, 2019 Minutes were not able to be approved. No Quorum.
EDC Financials: Richard discussed the financials with the Committee.

Old Business

A. Project Updates:

a. Town Sign Replacement on Hwy 13: Richard stated that the Town is waiting on
DelDot.

b. Rocking Chair painting contest: Richard stated that they had 92 votes for the
rocking chairs and that the Middle school won First place. Richard stated that the
High School won second and third place. The Committee discussed what to do with
the rocking chairs after Fabulous 4™ Fridays.

C. Crosswalk/Intersection Painting: Richard stated that Sue did not have an update.

d. Memorial/Flagpole Parklet: The Committee discussed a taller flag pole and
different flags.

e. Memorial Bricks: Richard stated that doing paver bricks may fit.

f. Fabulous Fourth Fridays: The Committee discussed vendor spots and what time to
be there. The Committee discussed the children’s area, radio shows and
advertising. The Committee discussed what happens if it rains and who is doing
check in.
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Chamber Visitor Guide Ad: Richard stated that it is on hold for now until the Chamber decides
what they are going to be doing.

CGI Town Video: Richard stated that the video was supposed to be done at June’s Fabulous 4
Friday but now the videographer has a conflict. Richard stated that he has rescheduled it for
July’s Fabulous 4" Friday.

Downtown Development District application: Richard stated that the application was
submitted and that Jesse, himself and the Consultant have a meeting to go to.

New Business

Banners, Flags, Holiday lighting: Richard stated that he has received information on different
kinds of banners. Aliceann stated that she had emailed Jesse with information and he stated
that he liked them.

Ongoing Grant application and next year’s plan: Richard stated that the Committee needs to
decide if they want to do it again next year. Harris wondered if Jeff’s Taproom would be
interested in the grant so relocate the soda machine and the ice machine. Richard stated that
JB sign is missing some information but he is willing to work with her so she can get the sign.

Main Street Conference initiates for the Committee to consider: The Committee discussed a
knockout EDC Package of information for Developers.

Fiscal Year 2019-2020 Budget: Richard discussed a draft budget with the Committee.

Committee Members Comments:

Richard discussed with the Committee about Kathy Tull becoming a member of the EDC.

Adjournment:
The meeting was adjourned at 4:16 PM.

Next Meeting: Wednesday, June 17, 2019 at 3:00 pm at Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Owed b

Ashley Walls, Transcriptionist



